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Dear Selma and Marty,





I’ve been enjoying writing but haven’t been able to write much because I’m never alone. Just a note to let you know I’m thinking of you and when I get a chance I’ll write more. I love them dearly, but talk, talk, talk. I’m used to being alone and Harvey and I truly respect each other’s privacy. I didn’t realize how much, until there are other folk in the house. 





Emily and Steve will be going back home the second week of March. We’ve been having a grand time together. Miranda got to enjoy her aunt and uncle although since they’ve been here I haven’t seen her much. When Bob and his family come over, Miranda goes off with her aunt and uncle. I’m glad they’re getting to know each other.





We need Steve to stay because we’re going to have a big job done in the cellar. Seems that we are floating on a lake. The house is becoming unstable because there’s water under it. I’ve been complaining for the past three years that there is water in the cellar, where there never was before. We were waiting for Steve to check it out. Meantime I called a waterproofer and he said we need to put drains all along the outside walls (on the inside). That means all the sinks, toilet, etc, needs to be removed from within four feet of the walls. That’s a job for Steve and then to replace them after the men leave. They’ll be here on the fifth and sixth of March. After that job is done, Em and Steve will leave to go back home to their snowed in home in Colorado.





The weather here has been marvelous. It’s pretty cold today, but we haven’t had to pay not one penny this year to have our not inconsiderable driveway plowed out. Last year it cost some 600 dollars. 





I bought a table at an auction in the Berkshires some 30 years ago for two dollars. We all painted it several time, but really we never had a place for it. I had it stripped a while back, but then the glue must have melted because the table became wobbly. Steve found it in the attic, brought it down and strengthened it, then Emily painted it with lots of colors and patterns. Fabulous. It is now sitting in the study being useful for the first time in its life - as the foundation for my new sewing machine. It turned out so great that Steve went out and built another table, similar, but not with so many legs - four is enough. He meant for Emily to paint it and then try to sell it. Those two have so many talents but don’t seem to know how to market them.





I hope you’re both well and don’t have too many aggravations.





Love harriet








